Site Report — LAK — November 2024

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: M.Schilke Principal
and LPSD School Board Members

Photos & Description of Activities and Events

The wolfpack had a Volleyball Game students vs. parents to help them get ready for Port Alsworth. Everyone
had a great time and the student store was open. We had a large community support and these types of
events have been requested to happen more frequently:) Oh! The students won!

Personnel Update

Our personnel have remained steady, dependable, and exceptional. Our staff is amazing. We often get
compliments from community members, people who visit, and workers who come to the village on how
lovely our school and apartment housing is. Natalie Lind continues to clean and fill in gaps where needed.
Inez O’Domin cooks up our awesome lunches! Nina Garner is continuing to pour love and care into our
preschool and the classroom. Sonya Shelley, Diana Hejtmanek, and Luke Lloyd go above and beyond not
only teaching our students but providing them with a learning enriched environment.
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Classroom Highlights

Nina Garner teaches her little ones, learning how to work together and take turns.
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S. Shelley’s Elementary classroom is in full swing with their learning, with highly engaged students and
hands-on learning. D. Hejtmanek’s class has a couple of students who are pushing to graduate and D.
Hejtmanek is leading the way to make it happen. Luke Llloyd our student teacher, is teaching students to
make a difference by writing letters to local LSAC, School Board, Superintendent, or Senators to address
issues they feel need to be heard.

LSAC Activity

We held our most recent elections. Current positions are as follows: Marty Takak: President; Miranda Lind:
Vice President; Natalie Lind: Secretary; Mary Isaac: Member; Nina Garner; Member. LSAC meetings have
begun to drive the focus on community and parent engagement. Ideas are in the works as well as
fundraising and building up our community which range from hosting a restaurant night (where community
members come and get served; teaching students some people and service skills), we have monthly movie
nights brought to use by student government and they are for the whole community, spring pictures, and
possibly a year book.

Community Engagement

Huge shoutout to Alaska Peninsula and Becharof National Wildlife Refuges who come and do lessons with
art and migratory birds of Alaska. This year Sarah Lang and her team attended our schools virtually, but the
students produced some of the best artwork | have seen all while learning about what a special and unique
state Alaska is. We held a simple ceremony for the students who participated last year and Landon O’Domin
won the regional contest for his bird picture and will be featured in the calendar they produce. We had
great community participation with cookies and cocoa for refreshments.
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The Bristol Bay Health Program came and educated our students about healthy lifestyle choices. The
students enjoyed a healthy snack and even received a t-shirt. We appreciate all they do.

Professional Development

Our cook has completed her ICN training. She is always on top of all her work and is a great asset for our
school and community. S. Shelley says she is learning a lot through the PD on Wednesdays for Literacy
brought to us by Moon McCarley .

Pupil % Attendance K-12

87% Attendance

Student and Staff Safety

The bears this year remain a concern. The village is in the works of possibly providing transportation for
students to and from school.

Other

The last days of fall seem to officially be over and winter has begun to show it’s true colors.
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